
President’s Message 

 

TREASURES AT THE MUSEUM 
One of the Jefferson Township Museum’s treasured 

possessions is the harmonium. It sits in an honored position in 

the building’s front parlor.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Invented in England in the mid 1840’s, it is a keyboard 

instrument similar to a pump organ. This harmonium has foot 

pedals for controlling the pump, allowing two-handed playing. 

Evening’s entertainment usually consisted of reading and 

games as most homes were lit by kerosene lamps.  Young 

women were to become proficient in playing keyboard 

instruments to entertain family and guests during the late 

afternoons and evenings of the long winter. The Museum 

harmonium was a gift from the Headley family. It is difficult for 

modern players because of the distance between the keyboard 

and the pedals. It is rarely played because of this difficulty and 

its age. It is always a treat to hear it at Museum Christmas.  

2013 – 2014 

Calendar of Events 

Dec 7 & 8    Museum Christmas  
Sat.  10 AM - 4 PM                    
Sun. 12 PM - 4 PM 

Jan 5 JTHS Museum Closed 

Feb 2 JTHS Museum Closed 

Mar 2 JTHS Museum Open House 
1 - 4 PM  

Apr 6 JTHS Museum Open House 
1 - 4 PM 
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Have you ever bought a bag of sugar and dis-

covered that it was as hard as a rock?  I once 

got one that was so hard it wouldn’t break up 

when I slammed it on the floor!  I really had to 

take a mallet to it!  Back in Miss Elizabeth’s day, 

sugar was always hard as a rock.  It was bought 

in a big chunk  and wrapped.  She chipped it off 

for use when she needed it. 

She would have had her holiday baking supplies 

gathered by now, too.   No little containers of 

ground cinnamon, nutmeg or clove as we know 

them.  She bought sticks of cinnamon and nut-

meg nuts and grated what she needed.  See the 

picture?   

That is my fancy an-

tique nutmeg grater.  

This one slides back 

and forth over the 

grater . .  no skinned 

fingers for me.  Most 

graters are just a tube with a lid. The nutmegs 

are stored inside.  I use this good old thing a lot.  

Perhaps you brought home some nutmegs when 

visiting the Caribbean Islands.  Can’t get any 

fresher than when you grate it yourself.  Did you 

know that the covering on the nutmeg is ground 

and called mace?  That’s a good spice too.  Her 

kitchen must have smelled wonderful when Eliz-

abeth was baking.   

Of course spices were very dear (not just  

special, but expensive) back in the 1800’s. Why?  

They had to be shipped by sailing ships from the 

Caribbean.  Sugar, too.  If the ship sunk,  no 

sugar and spice!  What we take for granted now 

was  then a big treat, so when you begin baking 

for the holidays think of Miss Elizabeth and her 

neighbors.  Munch a cookie  or gingerbread and 

be thankful you have it so easy in your kitchen.  

No more to be said …  I’m going to go bake  

cookies! 

Happy Holidays!!  
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Curator’s Corner  
 – Holiday Baking in the 1880’s 

By Lynda MacDonald  

This year's theme for our annual Christmas open 
house is all about the treats we enjoy at the holi-
days.  With the help of the Museum Garden Club 
and Society volunteers, directed by Co-Chairs 
Ursel Brown,  Pat Cincotta  and Ann Wilton, the 
house and grounds will be decorated with fra-
grant traditional and whimsical displays associat-
ed with cookies, candy, desserts and of course,  
gingerbread.   

Ginger's history in cooking stems from its discov-
ery in Malaysia and records of its use in baking 
are found as early as 2000 B.C.  The Crusaders 
brought many new spices back to European 
countries and ginger was highly prized both for 
medicinal and culinary uses. Early American set-
tlers from many countries brought recipes using 
this spice, both sweet and savory, but the most 
notable was gingerbread.   

American cookbooks devoted page after page of 
recipes for gingerbread, crackers and cookies.  
The creation of a gingerbread house became a 
family tradition for many, and we at the Museum 
can easily imagine Mrs. Chamberlain sitting at 
the kitchen table with Raymond and Archie, roll-
ing out the dough and cutting the pieces with 
care.  After the house was assembled and deco-
rated with frosting and candies, a gingerbread 
cookie cutter would bring  little figures  to life, 
ready for a smiling face, bows and  buttons.  
Perhaps they were 
hung on the Christ-
mas tree, adding a 
special spiciness to 
the tang of ever-
green. It sounds 
nostalgic, but you 
don't need to just 
imagine this scene.  
Stop at the museum 
on  December 7 and 
8 to see, smell, 
taste and purchase. 
You'll be delighted,  
we're sure. 

Director’s Highlights 
 –  Sugar and Spice and  

Everything Smelling Quite Nice!        

                              By Carol Keppel 



 

 

Prefer to receive your newsletters 

ELECTRONICALLY? 

Just send an email to:  editor@jthistoricalsociety.org 

Subject:  electronic newsletter 

and we’ll add you to our new electronic newsletter distribution list 
for the next issue!  If we don't receive an email, your next  

newsletter will arrive by U.S. mail as usual. 

 

What’s the Dirt?                 
  - By Roberta Shaw, Trustee & Master Gardener 

Our Society is in need of volunteers!  We can  
always use some extra hands or additional  

input.  No contribution is too small.   

Possibly you may have a talent or professional 
background that could be valuable to your  
Society. 

Please contact the President at  

president@jthistoricalsociety.org  

We could use your HELP 
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REMINDER:   Please remember to let us know when you 

have changed your address and/or email. Many of our an-

nouncements are now emailed to save on postage.  Send your 

changes  or additions to:  

     Christine Williams at:  president@jthistoricalsociety.org 

The Garden Club and  Society members have  be-

gun to spin their Christmas magic.  This year, the 

Museum will be decked out in “Sugar and Spice” 

and Everything Nice!   Visitors will delight in the 

sweet sights of gum drop wreaths, gingerbread 

treats and a room full of peppermint! Don’t miss out 

on the fun, come join us. 

Decorating Schedule: 

Mon.   12/2  10:30 - 4:00, 6:30 - 9:00 

Tues.  12/3  10:30 -  4:00 

Wed.  12/4  10:30 - 3:00, 6:30 - 9:00 

Orange Pomanders 

Ladies of the 19th century would make Christmas 

pomanders using oranges and cloves.  Not only did 

they look pretty, but their wonderful scent would be 

a refreshing change from the smells of oil lamps, 

beeswax polish and horse manure! 

DIY . . .  Using a large needle, poke holes in the or-

ange to create a pattern and insert a clove.  For 

added scent, you can then roll them in ground cin-

namon or pumpkin pie spice.  Use a variety of pat-

terns and fill a bowl for your kitchen or dining room. 

What’s Happening in  the surrounding 

area  . . .  historically speaking 

Boonton Historical Society & Museum  

210 Main Street, Boonton 

www.boonton.org/community/boonton-historical-society 

Join them the 1st Friday of every month from 4 -  9 pm.  

Their new exhibit:  “A Century of Stage & Screen in 

Boonton” 

Roxbury Historic Trust 

209-211 Main Street, Ledgewood (Drakesville Historic 

Park) 

www.roxburynewjersey.com/trust.htm  

and Facebook: the Museums at Drakesville  

Friday, Dec 6 (6– 9 pm)  The King Store will be open, ad-

mission is free, along with the King House seasonally 

decorated by their members.  Claire Reynolds will enter-

tain with guitar, banjo and song and/or share her vintage 

mechanical toy collection with the kid in all of us. The Mu-

seums at Drakesville will be open again on Sunday, Dec 

8 (1-4 pm). Claire will continue to entertain visitors. 

Roxbury Township Historical Society 

213 Main Street, Ledgewood (Drakesville Historic Park) 

www.roxburynewjersey.com 

Salt Box House Soup Supper - Friday, Dec 6 (6-9 pm) 

Hearty soups, cornbread cooked on the open hearth, bev-

erages and dessert served in their 18th century landmark.  

Adults $10, $5 for children under age 10. 

Ayres/Knuth Farm Foundation 

PO Box 304, Denville 

www.ayresknuthfarm.org 

Christmas trees, Wreaths and Poinsettia Plants at the 

Farm Stand, Cooper Rd, Denville, Dec 5 - 15 

mailto:editor@jthistoricalsociety.org?subject=Electronic%20Newsletter
mailto:president@jthistoricalsociety.org?subject=Interested%20in%20HELPing
mailto:president@jthistoricalsociety.org?subject=Address%20Changes


Miss Elizabeth’s Closet Review                                                                                                          

                             By Robin Trevor, Editor 

For those of you who unfortunately could not attend 

our “Miss Elizabeth’s Closet”, a fashion runway 

show, it was a huge success! It was very well attend-

ed and we can thank Casa Bianca for  the wonderful 

food, excellent service and all their help that enabled 

us to put on such a feat.  Of  course, it could not 

have all come together and been so successful with-

out the help and expertise of Bob Keppel, Production 

Manager.  A special thanks also goes to the organiz-

ing committee: Kathy Damerel, Carol Keppel, Rob-

erta Shaw, Robin Trevor and Christine Williams, as 

well  the wardrobe committee: Dianna Filan, Lynda 

MacDonald and Ann Wilton as well as the numerous 

volunteers behind the scenes who donated hours of 

time to assist. Again, it would have not all been pos-

sible without your help. So please take a bow! Here 

are a few highlights from the event, but check out all 

of our photos online at:   www.jthistoricalsociety.org 

under the topic “slideshows”. 
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Museum    

Christmas    
 

 

Saturday, December 7     10 AM – 4 PM 
Sunday,    December 8     12 PM  – 4 PM 

This year’s theme will be “Sugar and Spice” 

Volunteers are needed to help decorate  
inside and out.  Please contact one of our  
co-chairs to get involved.  If you are not able to as-
sist with the decorating, please give us your support 
by stopping by either day. 

 Ann Wilton  (973-729-0363) 
   strita@ptd.net 

   or 

 Ursel Braun (973-663-1932)    
   ubraun@optonline.net 

    or 

  Pat Cincotta (973-697-1605) 
   patcincotta10@yahoo.com 

 

YEAR-END GIVING 

Traditionally, this time of the year family and friends 

make contributions to their favorite charity.  The Jef-

ferson Township Historical Society relies heavily on 

year-end giving to carry out  our efforts.  We are 

grateful to our members and friends who give gen-

erously to help us succeed in our mission.  Whether 

you donate cash, real estate or other possessions, 

your gift provides what is needed for our organiza-

tion to succeed.  When planning how best to sup-

port the society, please consider other ways of giv-

ing such as including the JTHS in your will.  Gifts 

like this provide a lasting legacy, and we are 

exempt from estate and inheritance tax. 



_ _ _  _  _ _ ___ _tear off here _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ___ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ tear off here _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ 

2014 Membership Form 

I would like to renew my membership.  Dues are annual and are due in the month of January. 

Please check type of membership:   

 ⃝ Individual $ 15.00 ⃝ Business $ 100.00 

 ⃝ Family $ 25.00 ⃝ Life $ 250.00 

 ⃝ Sustaining $ 75.00 ⃝ Patron $ 500.00  

I would like to make an additional donation in the amount of $_________________ 

To be used towards the following: 

 ⃝     Preserve Jefferson Fund 

 ⃝     General Fund 

 ⃝     In memory of:  __________________________________________________________ 

Name:  ________________________________________________  

Address:  ________________________________________________  

  ________________________________________________  

Email:  ________________________________________________  

Phone:  ________________________________________________  

Please make checks payable to: 

Jefferson Township Historical Society 

315 Dover-Milton Road 

Jefferson Township, NJ  07438 

Society News & Announcements 

Member News 

 The stork made two 

 deliveries  in October!! 

Roberta and David Shaw are 

pleased to announce the arrival of their 1st grandson 

Connor William Shaw, 10/3/2013 –  7 lbs. 3 oz. 

Kathy and George Damerel are pleased to announce 

the arrival of a red-headed grandson Thomas James 

(TJ), 10/17/2013 – 7 lbs. 11 oz. 

Best Wishes to our Museum porter, Keith Keppel. 

For the past several years, we’ve enjoyed his ser-

vices as our box-toting, truck loading, furniture mov-

ing go-to guy.   We wish him well in his new home 

and workplace in western Pennsylvania and thank 

him for all his willing help. 

Please visit us at:  www.jthistoricalsociety.org    

Check out the “News and Events” section. 
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2013-2016 Election of Trustees 
 (As per the By-Laws) 

 

The following Trustees were elected during our  

November 7 meeting.  They will take office in  

January 2014. 

 

Greg Brown 

Pearlann McManus 

John Scheri 

Roberta Shaw 

Clifford Williams 

 

A special thanks goes to Georgeanna Lewis for her 

long-term service as a Trustee of our organization. 

We would like to thank Keith Trevor for serving as a 

Trustee as well.  We cannot thank you both enough 

for your many contributions. 
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